

TABLED DOCUMENT NO. . 1 8 - 8 9 (1) TABLED ON FEB 1 0 1989

Joe Arlooktoo Member of Legislative Assembly of the Northwest Territories

Dear Joe:

We would also like for you to forward our concern to the Minister of Education, Joe Handley, regarding the shortage of staff housing. It is our concern that due to lack of housing a teaching position may have to remain unfilled; as a result some communities educational needs will not be met. Over crowding in the classroom will no doubt affect the students education as the teachers cannot adequately attend to each one.

. Thank you (or helping us with this concern.

Sincerely,

Con Kendayoak Podlat

Chairman

Lake Harbour Education Council

c.c. Joe Encok, Chairman B.D.B.E.

> Brian Menton, Director B.D.B.E.